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SAVE OUR SKYLARKS: 

DON’T BUILD ON THE CROSSNESS

CORY / BORAX FIELDS
With respect to Bexley planning application 15/02926/OUTM, I object to the proposal to build on the fields on the following grounds:

The fields are, from a visual, geographical and ecological point of view, part of the small remaining fragment of Erith Marshes, a Metropolitan Site of Importance for Nature Conservation. They are an integral and interdependent part of the wildlife 'resource' of the much-loved neighbouring Crossness Nature Reserve. These contentions are supported by the fact that they sustain species of major conservation concern that are listed in the Erith Marshes MSINC citation.

If approved this ‘development’ will result in the loss of breeding red-listed Skylark from Erith Marshes (its other key nesting site in Bexley is also under threat from 'development'), and red-listed Ringed Plovers and  Little-ringed Plovers as breeding birds from Bexley as a whole. The applicant’s ecological survey was wholly inadequate, having  been done on only two days in the autumn of 2015, and has failed to report  these facts . It would also destroy the whole of the open mosaic area on the fields, a national priority habitat. The fields also provide part of the foraging area for Barn Owls at their only Borough breeding site, Linnets (red-listed) , and the amber-listed Snipe, and also Kestrel which breeds at Crossness NR.

The applicant has proposed no onsite ‘mitigation’ or offsite ‘compensation for these significant negative effects, which will also impact the adjoining MSINC and nature reserve. On the basis of the National Planning Policy Framework the application should therefore be refused. It is also contrary to Bexley Council’s policy to protect and enhance biodiversity in the Borough, particularly ‘priority species’ of conservation concern.
If any loss of habitat is allowed it must be recreated on a wildlife-poor site nearby. Any buildings that may be approved must have green or brown roofs of a design that may potentially enable at least Skylark breeding on them, and there should be no light pollution and no planting of tall trees and non-native species. 

NOTES: Adding some personal comments will give your objection more weight.  If you have been handed a hard copy of this petition-letter, please hand back to the campaign group which will deliver this to the Council before the relevant planning committee meeting.

If you are filling in a downloaded version, please complete and send it as an attachment to:  developmentcontrol@bexley.gov.uk  putting ‘Planning application 15/02926/OUTM’ in the subject line of your e-mail. Please also copy to campaign group contact Donna Zimmer at  donnazimmer@btopenworld.com 
BY FEBRUARY 29th 2016 (In case it goes to 3rd March planning meeting. If we get longer we will let people know). 
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MY ADDITIONAL COMMENTS:























NAME:                                                








ADDRESS:














